## Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

BRYSON - Keith and Debbie are thrilled to announce the birth of their third child, Douglas Andrew, born February 28th, 1991, weighing 8 pounds 7 ounces at the Barric Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Que. Lit-tle brother for Beverley and Bryan. Thirtyseventh grandchild for Dorothy Wright of Ormstown, and great grand-son to Mrs. G.P. Hartlin of Halifax, N.S.

DANIEL - Stephen and Joy (néc Farquhar) are pleased to announce the birth of their daughter Courteney Lindsey, born February 24th, weighing 7 lbs. 7 oz. Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Hilton Farquhar from Rockburn and Mrs. Betty Daniel of Brandford,

DeCAEN - Pat & Ann (née Saintsbury) nounce the arrival of Erik Michael Paul, February 18, 1991, 10 lbs. 1 oz. Brother to Brian, John, Bonnie and Tasha.

ENDERLE - Joey and Nancy are proud to an-nounce the birth of their daughter Michelle, born February 12th, weighing 7 pounds and 9 ounces. Happy grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Lussier and Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Enderle from Hemmingford, Que.

DIED

Malcolm

BROWN, McGregor - Peacefully in his 103rd year at the Florence Groulx Home St-Bernard de Lacolle on March 6th, 1991. Malcolm was born in Barrington on October 5, 1888 and was predeceased by his wife Clara McCrea on January 26, 1965. To miss him are his daughters Ann and husband Jack Harris of Mount Uniacke, N.S.; Jean and husband George Norman of Hemmingford, Qc. Grandchildren Sandra Elliot of Arnprior, Ont. Statia Elliot of Toronto, Ont. Betty Curry Jeffers, Fort Myers, Fla., Peggy Curry, Slachetka of Toronto, Ont., Bruce Curry of Lacombe, Alta., Brent Curry of Hemmingford. One great granddaughter Meghan Slachetka, Resting at the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home, 461 Champlain St., Hemmingford. Funeral service was held at St-Andrew's Presbyterian Church Sunday March 10, at 2 p.m. Spring burial Hemmingford, Cemetery. DIXON, Vera (Hickson) -At the Wales Home Rich-

mond Quebec, Saturday, February 23rd, 1991 in her 80th year. Beloved wife of the late Charles Hoyt and the late George Dixon. Survived by daughter Dorothy (Mrs. Barry Gallant) and a sister Dorthy Brewer, two grandchildren Rachel and Geoffrey. The funeral service was held at the Cass Funeral Home, Stanstead, Quebec on Wednesday, February 27th, Rev. Ralph Rogers officiated. Spring interment to take place in the Huntingdon Cemetery, Huntingdon, Quebec. In her memory contributions made to the Canadian Diabetic Association would be gratefully appreciated by the family.

IN MEMORIAM

DEREPENTIONY, cien - Passed away March 18th, 1986, Dear Dad Their is a link that cannot

Love and rememberance

lasts forever. Lovingly Theo, Lisette, Erich, Matthew.

McCAIG, Claire - In loving memory of a dear mother and grandma who passed away on March 13th, 1987. She left us quietly her thoughts unknown

But left us a memory We are proud to own So treasure her Lord in your garden of rest. For when on earth she was one of the best. Always remembered and sadly missed.

John, Diane, Emilie. Kristine, Ron Donna, Jason, Randy, Gary and Huguette.

CARD OF THANKS

We would like to sin-cerely thank the staff of the maternity ward of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for their excellent care. Special thanks to Dr. Vandor and Cecile Gourlay, R.N. Debbie and

Douglas Bryson

My sincere thank you to r. Vandor, emergency staff and nurses on the 3rd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care given to my husband Francis Beauclaire. To Reverend Neil Wallace, who has given me great strength and courage to continue at the time of my bereavement, your words and ac-tion will always be remembered. Heartfelt thank you to my dear sister and brother-in-law, Mr. and Mrs. Lyle Stark, Mr. and Mrs. Albert and Mr. John Moritakis for their continuous support. A special thank you to everyone for flowers, visits, phone calls cards, donations and help. God bless each and every one of you. Everything was deely appreciated. Mrs. Eileen Carrigan

Our sincere thanks to everyone for expressiosn

of sympathy by floral triutes, visitation at Funeral Home, assistance funeral, food brought in, cards, donatiosn to various charities, and Legion Ladies for refreshments served after the funeral. A special thanks to Gordon and Esther McIntyre and Rev. Lennox and Rev. Bannerman. We really appreciated everything. God bless you all. The family of the Late Walter S. Donnelly who passed away Aug. 21st,

passed away Aug. 21st, 1990 and the Late Mabel Clark Donnelly who passed away March 12th, 1991. Mae Forget, Amy Reid, John Donnelly and Leslie

Donnelly.

Sincere thanks to faithful friends for visits to Miss Bessie Cross during her shut-in years. Also to local doctors who provided regular house calls. Our appreciation to Rev. O. Carmichael who conducted her funeral; to the organist and choir of St. Paul's for providing mus-

ic and their special contribution to Bessie's memory a favourite hymn. Finally to the U.C.W., sho provided delicious refreshments

and tea following the funeral service. Russell G. MacDougall on behalf of relatives

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to express my sincere thanks to doctors, nurses and staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for their deep concern while I was in the hospital. Also thanks to relatives, friends and neighbors for calls, visits, cards and gifts while in the hospital and since my return home. A special thanks to Alma and Clarence Dunn for meals after I gof home, also picking up my mail. It is all deeply appreciated for all help.

Anna Elder

Thank you to the Huntingdon County Hospital Centre. The Villeneuve family wishes to thank all the staff of the hospital centre for all the care given to Miss Agnes Villeneuve. For having spent 16 months of her life, we can appreciate how well she was with all of you both physically and mentally. Again we reiterate our most sincere thank you to the nurses, aids, kitchen and maintenance saff. Mrs. Estelle Villeneuve Forget and family

I wish to thank Dr. Fiset the nurses, and staff of the second floor at the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care I received while I was a patient there, also my family, relatives, friends, for their prayers, visits, cards, flowers, phone calls, all was much appreciated. May the Lord bless every-Irène McAllister

My sincere thanks to

the doctors and staff of the emergency and second floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for your excellent care and kindness. A special thank you to my family for all you have done and to those who visited me, send cards, gifts, and for phone calls, your kindness is greatly appreciated. Sincerely, Linda Hayter

I was overwhelmed to

receive such beautiful cards for my 90th birthday from so many of my good friends in the Valley. Chateauguay was especially rewarding to receive a "giant" card from the Senior Curling Group of the Ormstown Club, as I helped to start Wednesday afternoon Senior Curling. Now so many are in the Group, that it has developed into an all day affair, with luncheon. The card has seventy-five names on it. As with most successful ventures, Senior Curling in Ormstown started small but it has certainly grown, and it is a weekly event that Senior Curlers do not like to miss. would like to give credit to the wives, without them and the part they play in the days proceedings, it would not enjoy the success it does. My friends you have made my 90th birthday a very memorable one, by your cards and your good wishes, oen that my family and I will not readily forget. Thank-you. Jim Winter

I'd like to thank the doctors and nurses of the

3rd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital. To all visitors, for cards and gifts, many thanks, everything was much appreciated. Norman Kerr